



Dear JFK Families.

We are writing to share our 2018 School Performance Framework (SPF) results with you. The SPF is like a report card for schools that provides important information around performance on state tests, post-secondary readiness, and family and student satisfaction. We use this information to make any necessary instructional changes and bring in additional supports where needed. Below are some celebrations and some areas for growth based on our SPF, as well as our improvement strategies that will target our areas for growth.

Celebrations in our SPF:

- Post-Secondary Readiness Enrollment, Course Passing and Graduation rates are areas we have
 excelled not only historically but also in the most recent year receiving Exceeds ratings multiple
 times.
- **Post-Secondary Readiness passing rates** have significantly improved (International Baccalaureate, Advanced Placement, Concurrent Enrollment), year over year and for all groups of students.

Areas for Growth Based on our SPF:

- **PSAT/SAT Performance**: Our students, school-wide, are not meeting expectations on PSAT and SAT performance and growth.
- **Disaggregated Group Performance**: Across assessments, our English Language Learners and Special Education students are underperforming compared to the school-wide results.
- **Attendance / Engagement**: Our overall engagement is low as measured by attendance and parent satisfaction.

Major Improvement Strategies:

- Major Improvement Strategy: Implement a **data-driven instructional** system school-wide in which data is used to inform instruction, interventions (accelerations and supports) for all students.
- Major Improvement Strategy: **Instructional supports and planning** for stronger system alignment to ultimately drive a culture of **College and Career Going** for all JFK students.
- Major Improvement Strategy: Develop a school-wide engagement system in which attendance, behavior, and overall engagement (with a focus on parent engagement) are monitored and collectively owned.

We hope you will join us for our upcoming community meeting to talk about our SPF results and ways in which we can continue to improve as a school on **November 5th at 6:00pm in the JFK Community Room.**

Please let us know if you have any questions about our results and how we are using them to make our school even better. For more information about the SPF, including our detailed school report, visit spf.dpsk12.org.

Sincerely,

Christian De La Oliva, Principal Cristina Sanchez, Assistant Principal Xochilt Najar, Assistant Principal Megan Hickey, Dean of Instruction Merlinda Maldonado, Dean of Instruction